
 FALL 2021 NUMBERS 
42  Academic students enrolled 

6 Students Completed Workforce Training 
102  Enrichment Enrollment 

38 Free Community Class Enrollment 
23 College and Career Students 

5 HiSET Graduates  
2 Credit Recovery Students completed their credits 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Sandy River Nursing Home CNA Graduates 
 

Workforce Classes: 
  Our in-house CNA class has started, and we have 4 
students. Lorna Collins, RN is teaching the lab and lecture 
portion. At the end of February students will do their clinical 
time at Franklin Memorial, Orchard Park and Harris House 
under the guidance of Erika Webster, RN. The state has 
reduced the required hours for this license from 180 hours to 
130 hours, enabling us to get students out into the field and 
into jobs more quickly. 
   Our CNA course collaboration with Sandy River Nursing 
Home has seen its second group of CNAs start this school 
year. The students are Sandy River employees who are paid 
to attend class and give a commitment to the company to 
remain employees after their training is complete. Three 
graduated this fall and the new class will have at least four 
students. 
  We are also looking at running a CNA-MED class this spring. 
CNA’s who have worked at least a year full-time in the 
profession can take the 120-hour course to increase their skill 
level and pay.  
 

 

                                                        All Four On The Floor 2021 
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Enrichment: 
     This is the “fun” side of adult education, but it takes a lot 
of work to get these classes designed and ready for the 
public. Jan Dodge coordinates all the classes with the help of 
Stephanie Chu-O’Neil and Greta Espeaignnette who handle 
their respective school districts. All this information then gets 
compiled into our brochure and website by Liza Donald. The 
completed document needs to get to the printers almost 6 
weeks ahead of landing in our neighbor's mailboxes. 
     We are excited that several fall classes were so popular 
that we have been able to fill January classes with their 
waiting lists. One of our participants wrote,” What a nice 
diversion from the pandemic-small numbers, everyone 
‘masked up’ with a mission. Having something tangible in life 
to show for our efforts is rewarding!” 
 

                      

Beginner Tai Chi 2021 
 

Brochure Website:  www.rsd9.coursestorm.com 

 

Staff Changes: 
     Susan Knight has resigned as our detention center 

instructor. Thank you to Sue for all her years of dedication to 

our incarcerated population. 

     We are continuing to look for someone to fill this 14-hour 

week position. 

 

  

                   
    Working diligently on her academics. 
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